MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

SEPTEMBER 16, 2015
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent

Attorney Youssouf stated that they would begin with the Bid opening for the delivery and installation of a high pressure S.C.B.A. Breathing Air Refill Compressor System.  One bid was received from Advanced Air Systems, Highlands, New Jersey.  Attorney Youssouf asked if there were any other bids.  There were none.

Attorney Youssouf opened the bid from Advanced Air Systems.  The total bid price is $51,916.78.  The necessary forms were submitted with the bid, as well as the bid security in the amount of $5,200. The bid will remain valid for 60 days.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on August 19, 2015 subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to these meetings.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. Dipierro reported that the Board received a copy of the injury report for the individual that had been hurt on the job for the new firehouse.  Claim will be handled by builder.  
CHIEF’S REPORT:  President Todd Grossman gave report (attached).  Todd stated that 5 new members signed up on Recruitment day.  Todd said that there have been at least 20 new members since the beginning of the year.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie said that the inspections have been going crazy. There were a number of unlicensed facilities in the Township.  Ernie said that in conjunction with the Construction Department, three joint inspections were done on three non-registered businesses.  
Ernie stated that the schools were inspected prior to their opening.

Ernie said that a problem that they had was that they received some funds from the DCA that actually belonged to District #3.  Ernie stated that he met with the accountant to review the records and the problem was reconciled.  We will be reimbursing District #3 a total of $514.15.
Ernie stated that the Fire Prevention budget has basically remained the same since 2011. They consistently run on a budget of $15,200.  They are on target so far this year in bringing in income.
There was a discussion on the network server.  Comm. Dipierro stated that there will be a server in each building.  They will keep all phone numbers the same in both buildings.  Comm. Dipierro said that we will get proposals for computers for the new building as well as this building.  A discussion followed.

Ernie stated that he included in his budget the cost for two firefighters to go to a course to obtain an inspector’s license.  The cost is about $600 per person.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that it is necessary to train individuals, so we have someone that knows what needs to be done.  Comm. Dipierro said that he watched the Water Company make the mistake of never sending individuals for training.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that he did not raise his budget this year.  Comm. Dipierro said that the Board appreciated their keeping the budget the same.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd reported that everything was good.  The landscaper came and Paul Ivins has been on top of spraying at Avenue K.  Todd said that they would like to convert the lights in the building to LED lights.  A discussion followed.
.LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he received a copy of the adopted resolution from the Board of Chosen Freeholders authorizing the acceptance and execution of a Tri-Party Traffic Signal Agreement with the Monroe Board of Fire Commissioners District #1 and the Township of Monroe.  A copy of this agreement for this Resolution was also received and will be filed.
Attorney Youssouf said that the original check in the amount of $2,909 for 10% of the performance bond was returned to us from the County.  They had requested a certified check for this amount, which was sent to them.  This check will be voided.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he also had the Resolution awarding the contract to the Clean Air Company for the Installation of the Exhaust Removal System in the new firehouse adopted 8/19/15.  He also had the Resolution rejecting all bids for the installation of a fence at the new firehouse that was adopted 5/20/15.  Copies of these Resolutions will be filed with minutes.
Attorney Youssouf said that he will need a brief Executive Session at end of public meeting.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was not present. Comm. Dipierro stated that Joe will be contacting Commissioners to set up dates for Budget meetings.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello stated that in reviewing the bills, he saw that there was a bill from the Monroe Township Utility Department in the amount of $860.  This was for the review and inspection account for the firehouse project.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that we never charge them for their inspection when we do it; therefore he feels that we should start to charge them now, or we should not have to pay for our inspections.  Comm. LeBrun suggested that Attorney Youssouf send the MTUD a letter stating this. 

Comm. Costello stated that he does not want to pay this invoice. A discussion followed.  The decision of the Board was to hold off payment of the $860.
Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM
A Cut Above - $149






0-8
Absolute Fire Protection - $95.00, $97 - repairs



0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $95.00, 561.40 – repairs


0-15
Amanda’s Web – $100
- website




A-8

Advanced Air Systems - $413.25 - repairs



0-15
ANS Consultants - $735 – concrete inspection



B2a
Auto King Parts & Supplies - $54.72




0-15
Aquilana Construction - $17,500 – concrete curb, apron, sidewalk
B2a
Bank of America - $6,363.95– fuel, training, I-Chief Expenses

0-9, 0-16
Bank of America - $137 – fuel





0-9




Circle Janitorial - $57 – cleaning supplies



0-8



Citgo - $233.81 – fuel






0-9
Confires Fire Protection - $21.88 – recharge extinguisher


0-15
Vincent DiLieto - $700 – Advance Wildwood



0-16
Dot Designing, LLC - $1,140 – Tee shirts (new firehouse)

Dot Designing, LLC - $200 – truck lettering



0-15
ERT Consultants - $3,600 – training




0-16
Fail Safe - $2,834.70 – hose testing/ladder testing


0-15
FF1 Professional Safety Service – $755.71 – gloves


0-4



G C Automotive & Performance - $1,737.08 – truck maintenance
0-15
Grainger - $3,321.10 – start-up kit, air compressor


0-4
Grainger - $123.93, $618.82

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $361 - training


0-16
Mitchell Associates - $10,266 – Construction Administration

B-2a
Mitchell Associates – credit memo -$4,989



B-2a
Monroe Volunteer Fire Company #1 -  $34,425 – Q payment

A-10
N.J. American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $180.85 – repairs



0-15
Pal Automotive - $143 – cleaning supplies



0-15
Lonnie Pipero - $1,400 – Wildwood Advance



0-16
Raymond Perry - $700 – Wildwood advance



0-16
James Pelino - $4,800






B2a
Procomm Systems - $16,060 – install pull box & run conduits

B2a
Royal Wireless - $683 & 414 – repair camera, spare cameras

0-8




RumZdad, LLC - $935

Santorini Construction - $301,127.99




B2a
State of N.J. - $13.50 – annual assessment



A-12d
Witmer Public Safety Group - $689 – repairs SCBA


0-15
Witmer Public Safety Group - $536 – repairs 



0-15



TOTAL:  $409,565.09
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Ernie Zih - $395.17 – reimbursement 




F-3
Treasurer State of NJ - $250 – Life Hazard Registration


F-3
NFPA - $300 – membership  1(2 yrs.)




F-3
Verizon - $638.49






F-3

Monroe Fire District #3 - $514.15 – overpayment to Dist. #1

F-3
Pat Reardon - $104 – reimbursement




F-3
TOTAL: $2,201.81
Comm. Dipierro stated that the Credit Memo from Mitchell Architects in the amount of $4,989 is for the radiant heat.  There was an issue on who should pay for it.  

Comm. LeBrun questioned the invoice from RumZdad in the amount of $935.   Comm. LeBrun said that the Board should look at the total fees paid this year to RumZdad.  Comm. LeBrun thinks that we should bid it out.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

No
Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro reported on the progress of the firehouse project.  Reports from ANS Construction on the concrete inspections are filed.  The Board has received notices of violations from Freehold Soil.  These notices will be sent to Mitchell Architects so he can advise the builder.
Comm. Dipierro stated that he thinks that they should accept the bid from Advanced Air Systems for the delivery and installation of a high pressure S.C.B.A. Breathing Air Refill Compressor System.  The total bid price is $51,916.78.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt a Resolution awarding the bid for the delivery and installation of a high pressure S.C.B.A. breathing Air Refill Compressor System to Advanced Air Systems at the bid price of $51,916.78.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye

Comm. Dipierro stated that there is a situation going on in the construction of the inside of the building pertaining to corners.  The Architect has it designed the way he says these buildings are designed.  The Board does not like the look.  Comm. Costello said that it is not structural; it is aesthetic. A discussion followed.

The Contractor wants us to overrule the architect.  Attorney Youssouf stated that he thinks that they should not interfere with the architect’s plans.  It could have unforeseen consequences.  Attorney Youssouf said that we are not architects or engineers.  Do not interfere.

Comm. Costello stated that he feels Attorney Youssouf is right, but he thinks that our opinion is just as good as the Architect’s.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that they should go with the Architect’s plans but he wants it on record that none of them like it.
Comm. Dipierro said that Mitchell’s contract is up 9/29/15.  Attorney Youssouf stated that they will have to extend his contract.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro will ask him for a proposal to extend his contract for another 3 months.  The money will come out of general funds if necessary.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the floors are poured. Santorini changed the design that was approved.  They are very concerned about the floor.  They did get a change order for it.  It will be about $1,800, but it is worth it.  They used concrete with no water.  In 2 hours they were able to walk on it.  They got the “OK” from Mitchell for it.  The floor will be monitored. A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that the Chief wants red lights in the gear room.  They got a proposal for this and it was $13,000.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello said that he thinks that some things might have to be put off for a while because we have a lot of other expenses.

Comm. LeBrun stated that we should stick with what we have planned and get the red light system later.  We will hold off on this.

Comm. Dipierro said that last Friday they met with T&M Associates and Fai-gon to discuss the Opticom Light on Texas Road and Matchaponix.  The new lights are up; now they need to put in 2 buttons.  Fai-gon will put in the buttons and we will put the conduits in.  We will get bids for the conduits.  We will wait for T&M to put the bid package together.
Comm. Costello stated that he thinks we are getting a well-built building because we are always on their case.  A discussion followed.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from ISO pertaining to ratings.  A survey had been done in 2007.  He will give this to the Chief to handle.
Comm. LeBrun read his letter to the Board in which he stated that he had to tender his resignation as a Fire Commissioners effective September 22, 2015.  This is due to the fact that he is re-locating out of state.  
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to accept Commissioner Lebrun’s resignation effective September 22, 2015.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye
Public Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.
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